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One of the first local self-governments in Serbia that has
expressed a strong commitment to improving energy efficiency
in the public buildings sector is the City of Nis. The first
step towards this goal is the review and analysis of the
current state of school buildings, and then the assessment of
potential energy savings, the proposal of adequate measures
for their energy rehabilitation, and the definition of the
next steps and operators. According to estimates there are
about 6500 schools and kindergartens in Serbia, most of them
built in the seventies and eighties. Most buildings have
inadequate thermal insulation, outdated heating and cooling
systems and significant structural damage caused by inadequate
maintenance. On the other hand, studies conducted within the
framework of the Serbian-German Development Cooperation
Project, such as the National School and Kindergarten
Typology, indicate that investments in the energy efficiency
measures in schools have a great potential for energy savings
and a reduction in CO2 emissions. In this regard, Nis City
Mayor Darko Bulatovic, and the leader of the GIZ sector for
energy efficiency and renewable energy sources, Stephan
Heieck, signed the Memorandum of Understanding, which
officially marked the beginning of cooperation in the field of
energy efficiency in public buildings, with a special emphasis
on schools. In this way, the City of Nis will be among the
first local self-governments in Serbia (along with Kraljevo,

Pancevo, Priboj, Bajina Basta, Uzice, etc.), which will use
the Calculator which is based on the “cost-benefit” approach
for analyzing the potential of applying EE measures to school
facilities, creating priority lists of school facilities for
energy rehabilitation. The priority lists created in this way
are a good and solid support for planning various
rehabilitation programs, but also for applying for funds with
available donor and national funds for improving energy
efficiency. The Memorandum foresees close cooperation between
the GIZ and the City of Nis in the area of energy and energy
efficiency, and it is planned that the activities covered by
the Memorandum will be implemented by the end of 2019.

